TEMPLATE LETTER TO CONSERVATIVE MPs – ENVIRONMENT 
Your address

Dear                     MP,
THE ENVIRONMENT AND THE BREXIT PROCESS

I am writing to you about the impact of the Brexit process upon UK environmental policy. First, could I have an assurance that, as my MP, you will campaign for all existing environmental policy agreed by the UK with the EU over the 43 years of the UK membership of what is now the EU to be retained? By this I refer not only to all agreed legislation transposed into UK  law but all environmental regulations as well?

Existing legislation would remain in UK law indefinitely unless changed: regulations however require far more engagement from MPs:

“Because regulations work directly at EU level, not UK national level, there would be a regulatory gap following exit which would need to be addressed. This might at first sight seem like an appealing opportunity to be rid of some burdensome regulation. However, it should be borne in mind that UK exporters to the EU, would still have to ensure that their products comply with existing EU regimes including REACH, biocides and CLP in order to sell into the EU market. This may result in EU importers choosing an alternative supplier rather than facing additional burdens themselves under these regimes.

If the UK agreed an arrangement similar to Norway, practically not much may change e.g. under REACH UK companies would still have the same registration obligations.

If the UK adopts a different regulatory approach, this could result in different compliance obligations for companies manufacturing, importing or using chemicals in both the UK and EU (and wider markets for which similar regulation to REACH is increasingly the trend). From a practical perspective, any reduction in standards of environmental and safety protection could meet with public opposition. It is possible that industry may choose to continue to voluntarily apply EU standards to avoid reputational issues.

Another challenge with regulations is that even though they work directly at EU level, their enforcement and penalties are typically dealt with through national legislation. This national legislation would need to be revoked to avoid the bizarre situation that although in theory REACH would no longer apply, a company could still be guilty of an offence of failing to comply with REACH under UK enforcement legislation).” http://www.eversheds.com/global/en/what/articles/index.page?ArticleID=en/Competition_EU_and_Regulatory/Brexit_and_UK_Environmental_law 

More seriously, the same source notes:
“The UK is a party to several UN environmental conventions which are currently implemented through EU legislation. In the event of an exit from the EU, the UK would have to consider how its obligations would be covered. These include matters such as climate change (the Framework Convention and Kyoto Protocol), access to justice in environmental matters (Aarhus Convention), habitat protection, and the protection of endangered species.”

Bearing in mind the need of the UK to trade with the EU, would you agree that conforming with European Court of Justice decisions related to the environment and EU technical standards which have led to regulations in the area of the environment might be the easiest and most practical route to ensuring an effective post-Brexit relationship with the EU in these areas?

 Yours sincerely, etc…..
